



Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board

October 9, 2014

Mr. Everett Bole DLA Installation Support - Energy 8725 John J. Klingman Road Fort Belvoir, VA 22060

SUBJECT:

INCOMPLETE REVISED WORKPLAN FOR FURTHER EVALUATION OF

GROUNDWATER MONITORING WELL GMW-62 LIGHT NON-AQUEOUS

PHASE LIQUID (LNAPL) PLUME

SITE/CASE:

DEFENSE FUEL SUPPORT POINT NORWALK, 15306 NORWALK BOULEVARD.

NORWALK, CALIFORNIA (SCP NO. 0286A, SITE ID NO. 16638)

Dear Mr. Bole:

The California Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) received the technical document titled *Revised Workplan for Further Evaluation of GMW-62 LNAPL Plume* (Revised Workplan), dated July 28, 2014, prepared by The Source Group, Inc., on your behalf, for the above referenced site. On July 25, 2014, Regional Board commented on soil sampling and monitoring protocol after reviewing the June 26, 2014, *Workplan for Further Evaluation of GMW-62 LNAPL Plume*, prepared by SGI, and requested a workplan addendum to be submitted by August 31, 2014.

We have reviewed the Revised Workplan and determined that the Revised Workplan is incomplete because the comments from the Regional Board's July 25, 2014 were not addressed. We have commented on the soil sampling and monitoring that you should follow the approved protocol as specified in the April 11, 2011, Concrete Demolition and Soil Confirmation Sampling Workplan and addendum and that soil samples should be collected by an Encore sampler before taking photo ionization detector headspace measurements.

Therefore, submit a complete Revised Workplan to the Regional Board incorporating the above information by November 15, 2014.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Paul Cho at (213) 576-6721 (pcho@waterboards.ca.gov).

Sincerely,

Paul Cho, P.G.

Engineering Geologist Site Cleanup Unit III

cc:

See Mail List

Paul Clis.

Mail List

Angelina Mancillas, Office of Linda T. Sanchez (angelina.mancillas@mail.house.gov)

Evelyn Herrera, Office of Grace F. Napolitano (evelyn.herrera@mail.house.gov)

Luis Gonzalez, Office of State Senator Ron Calderon (luis.gonzalez@sen.ca.gov)

Mike Egan, City of Norwalk (megan@ci.norwalk.ca.us)

Adriana Figueroa, City of Norwalk (afigueroa@ci.norwalk.ca.us)

Norman Dupont, Richards Watson Gershon (ndupont@rwglaw.com)

Steve Harari, Department of Toxic Substances Control (shariri@dtsc.ca.gov)

Mary McIntosh, Norwalk Restoration Advisory Board (maryjanemc13@aol.com)

Everett Bole, Defense Logistics Agency Energy (everett.bole@dla.mil)

Stuart Strum, Defense Logistics Agency Energy (stuart.strum@dla.mil)

Lt. Col. Tam Gaffney, Defense Logistics Agency (tam.gaffney@dla.mil)

Walter Scherer, March Air Force Base (walter.scherer@march.af.mil)

Phuong Ly, Water Replenishment Disctrict of Southern California (ply@wrd.org)

Los Angeles County Department of Public Health (waterquality@ph.lacounty.gov)

Everett Ferguson, Water Replenishment Disctrict of Southern California (eferguson@wrd.org)

Steve Defibaugh, Kinder Morgan Energy Partners (Steve Defibaugh@kindermorgan.com)

Neil Irish, The Source Group (nirish@thesourcegroup.net)

Daniel Jablonski, CH2MHILL (daniel.jablonski@ch2m.com)

Mark Wuttig, CH2MHILL (mark.wuttig@ch2m.com)

Charles Emig, City of Cerritos (Charles_emig@ci.cerritos.ca.us)

Tracy Winkler (tracywink@aol.com)

Jim Dystra (jdykstra@edingtonpeel.com)

Eugene Garcia, 15608 Claretta Avenue, Norwalk, CA 90650

Minxia Dong, Norwalk Regional Library, 12350 E. Imperial Hwy., Norwalk, CA 90651

Bert MacNeil, Dolland Elementary School, 15021 S. Bloomfield Ave., Norwalk, CA 90650